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Since December of last year, five different counties in Kentucky have passed
"right-to-work laws" making it illegal for employers within their borders to
require union membership as a condition of employment. While 24 states
have passed such laws to date, this appears to be the first time efforts by
smaller units of "state government" (i.e., counties) have been undertaken on
this front. While the NLRA allows "states" to pass and implement right-to-work
laws, it is not clear if smaller units of local government can pass these laws or
not. Unions have filed a lawsuit against these Kentucky counties in federal
court, so we'll likely soon know whether these laws will stand. If they are
deemed to be valid under the NLRA, we could see a tidal wave of coutnies in
non-right-to-work states taking up this cause on their own. Articles with more
background on this issue can be found here and here. Stay tuned to the B&T
labor blog for further developments.
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http://www.courier-journal.com/story/news/local/2015/01/16/right-work-movement-kentucky-elsewhere/21890143/
http://www.foxnews.com/politics/2015/01/23/growing-battle-over-kentucky-counties-right-to-work-laws/

